Chief Executive

Dundee City Council

City Square

DUNDEE

1st December 2004

Dear Mr Stephen

The Deacon Convener and Nine Incorporated Trades of Dundee are very disappointed not to have had the courtesy of a reply to our letter of 18th October 2004 with regard to the tolling of the bell in the Old Steeple on the death of a Convener.
Whilst this may seem of little importance to you, the Nine Trades who, as you will know, held three seats on the council and a key to the burgh ‘Kist’ among many important offices for the protection of the ordinary people of our city, consider it very important.
Currently we are donating some £60,000 annually to various organisations, mostly connected with the education of our more needy citizens.

The request made in our earlier letter appears to us to a simple one, maintaining the city’s history, and which would incur no trouble or cost to the city other than asking one of your officers to toll the ball on, hopefully, rare occasions. 
It would seem a small thing to ask that the Council decision made some years ago be carried out as appropriate and, in our view, would help to encourage the people of Dundee to have a greater pride in their City.

Yours sincerely
